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2022 Energy Breakthrough 
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Year 7 to 11 Step Up 
The Step-Up program at St. Arnaud Secondary College is  
designed to give students a head start into their 2023 studies at all 
year level across the board. Next year’s work has begun, and in 
most cases, with the teachers who will be teaching the classes.  
Attendance figures in Semester 1, 2023 reports will include any attendance data for these last 
two (for Year 10 and 11 students) or three weeks for Years 7-9 students. There will also be 
work completed in the next few weeks which may also be included in first semester reports. 
We are aware that this has been a long year after a couple of disrupted years, but we need to 
maintain focus until the end of formal classes. 

Activities week 
2022 Year 7, 8 and 9 students will be involved in Activities week from Monday 12 December 
to Thursday December 15. Information will be distributed to students, and we will need to 
know accurate numbers as many activities require the organisation of transport etc. Along the 
same lines as above, students in Years 7, 8 and 9 (2022) are expected at school for all of  
activities week. I know there are some great activities being planned – but these are not just 
optional. 

Year 6 to 7 Transition 
Yesterday we held our first full day of transition for the current Grade 6 students from the  
Primary School and St. Patricks who will be joining us next year. These students are already 
familiar with the school having spent a couple of half days at the College. Next week, these 
students will be with us again for another two full days to give them a real feel for their  
timetable, their classroom, and their teachers. Reports back from students so far have been  
positive. 

School For Student Leadership 2023 
We have received several applications from Year 8 students to attend next year’s Year 9 
School for Student Leadership which is great, and we will be doing our initial selection process 
next week. Applications will still be accepted early next week, and we would love to see a full 
team going to Don Valley in Term 2 next year. Information about the School for Student  
Leadership is easy to find – just Google the Alpine School or the use the link  
http://www.alpineschool.vic.edu.au/ to gather further information. As a passionate advocate for 
the Alpine School, I am always happy to discuss any questions or concerns. 

Last week 2023 Year 10 and 11 
This is the last week for 2023 Year 11 and 12 students. Their last day will be Friday 2nd  
December. I wish all of them the best for the break and look forward to seeing them all on 
Presentation Evening and next year back at school. 

School Magazines 
Due to changes in Parent Payment processes introduced last year, there will be many families 
who have not ordered a magazine for their child this year. Order forms are available at the  
General Office and included in this newsletter. 
 

Principal’s Report 

http://www.alpineschool.vic.edu.au/
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2023 Debutante Ball 
We have had confirmation from the Debutante Ball Committee that next years Ball has been 
cancelled due to lack of numbers, therefore, the Debutante Ball will go ahead in 2024! 

 

2023 Booklists 
On Thursday, 1st December you should have received next year’s booklists. These have been 

uploaded to Compass. If you have trouble accessing these, please pop up to the General Office 

and you can collect a hardcopy.   

 

 

 

 
 

Friday 9 December – Last day of formal classes for 2022 Yr. 7-9 students 

Monday, 12th December – Activities Week begins for current Yr. 7-9 students 
Tuesday, 13th December – Presentation Evening 

Friday, 16th December – Interviews by request  

Monday, 19th December – Pupil Free Day – Berry Street Training with the  
          Primary School 
 

Tony Hand 

Principal 
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Yr. 12 Biology 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

This week in Year 12 Biology the students 
have been studying DNA. Their  

practical investigation required them to 
extract the DNA from a kiwifruit. 

After chopping the Kiwifruit finely (some 
more finely than others-Izzy) they 
placed the fruit into a beaker with a  

solution of salt and detergent.  
 

The salt and the detergent break down 
the cell membranes of the kiwifruit so 
that the insides of the cell are free. 

They then placed the beaker into a 60  
degrees water bath for 15 minutes.  

During this time, protease enzymes in the  
kiwifruit break down any proteins that 

are attached to the DNA.  
 

The beaker now had DNA, proteins, and 
other cell components in it. The students 
then carefully poured 50ml of methylated 

      spirits into the beaker a white layer then 
formed between the kiwifruit and  

the methylated spirits.  
 

The methylated spirits separated the 
DNA from the rest of the kiwifruit  

solution and formed a solid layer. The 
students then removed some of the DNA 

and looked at the sample under the  
microscope. 
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Office News 
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BYOD Program 2023 
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BYOD Program 2023 
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2022 School Magazine 
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2023 Student Calculators 
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A reminder that the newly formed Secondary 
College Rock Band are looking for suggestions 

for a name. Ideas should be passed to Mrs 
Walsh or any of the band members. Thank you! 

 
 

 

Music 
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Expressions of Interest 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Careers & Pathways 
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Community Sport News 
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Community Information 
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Community Events 

 
   

 



 22 

2022 Calendar 

 

December Fri 2nd Yr. 10 & 11 Last Day 

 Tues 6th Grade 6 Transition — Whole Day 

 Wed 7th Grade 6 Transition — Whole Day 

 Wed 7th NCTTC — Year 9’s Last Day 

 Fri 9th Step Up Ends 

 Mon—Thurs 12th — 15th Activities Week — current Yr. 7, 8 & 9 students 

 Mon 12th Adventure Park Geelong 

 Tues 13th Presentation Night @ 7pm 

 Thurs 15th Last Day of Term 4 for current Yr. 7, 8 & 9 students 

 Fri 16th Interviews by Request 

 Mon 19th Interviews by Request 

 Tues 20th Interviews by Request 

 


